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Dear Family and Friends, 

We are so grateful to you who pray, love and support this ministry. As we reflect over this past year we have so much to 
be thankful for. We would like to share with you some highlights of the great things God has done in 2019.  

We praise Him for:
•	 165 salvations!                                                                                                                
•	 740 Bibles distributed along with 4 teams who came and served                                                                                                             
•	 183,400 nutritious meals served to school children through the Manna Project. Elderly feeding project instituted 
	 with 70 being fed monthly
•	 3 more schools added bringing the total to 10 schools now in the project                                                                                                                          
•	 Wheelchair provided for an elderly lady who suffered a severe stroke
•	 Moved to a new house in the Village & ministry truck paid off                                                                                                   
•	 500 lbs of beans and rice distributed during door to door evangelism                                                             
•	 The property in Tatumbla installed a temporary fence and Storage building. And will now be the home of the new 
	 High School & Hope Center.                                                                                                                               
•	 Supplies provided for 33 classrooms through the Christmas Project                                                     
•	 25 women who continue to be discipled through Ladies discipleship class 
•	 Sponsored Soccer Tournament & Science Fair for the schools
•	 Marsha completely healed of stroke 
•	  Britney is now walking!! She is a child in the project who has Crystal Bones Disease and had never walked in her 
	 life until now!
•	 Drainage system installed & completed for one of schools in the village
•	 God allowed us to house a sweet & loving family during their adoption process of an adorable little 3 yr old girl 
	 from Honduras.
•	 Hope for the World High School finished its first year successfully with 43 students & 5 teachers who excelled 
	 academically & spiritually.
                                                                                                                                                               
Honduras Christmas Project:
We would also like to present you with an opportunity to be a part of this year’s “Honduras Christmas Project”. The pro-
ceeds will be used to bless the classrooms with much needed supplies for their 2020 school year that begins in February. 
Our desire is to help the children overcome some of the educational challenges that many face to succeed in society. By 
letting them see that we love and care for them by meeting their physical and educational needs, we open the doors of op-
portunity to share the gospel and hope of Jesus.

Please prayerfully consider how you may help. Any and all donations are greatly appreciated! Please be sure to write on 
the enclosed envelope that your donation is for the Christmas Project.

Once again, we thank you for all your prayers, love and support. We are excited to see what God will accomplish in 2020!
May you and your families have a blessed Christmas as we celebrate the Greatest Gift of all, our Savior Jesus Christ!

Serving For His Glory, 
Larry and Marsha
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864-556-7045 • larryandmarsha@bellsouth.net 

Visit our “new” website 
www.hftwhonduras.org
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New Directions:
        Proverbs 3:5-6 says: “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and 
lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways acknowl-
edge Him and He will direct your path”. There is one thing that 
we have learned throughout the course of our Christian lives and 
that is “God’s ways are not our ways, and His thoughts are not our 
thoughts”. God will re-affirm this many times as he shapes us and 
molds us to conform to His ways and not our own. He would have 
us see where he is working, and then ask us to join Him in that 
work. We must “trust & acknowledge Him” in all that we say and 
do and He always “WILL” direct our path. 
        At first glance we thought that God was leading us to build a 
mission house on the property in Tatumbla, along with the Hope 
center and prayer garden, but we have discovered after much prayer 
and seeking direction from the Lord, He has slightly changed that 
direction regarding the property. Over these past 4 years The Lord 
has clearly shown us that He is at work in the educational system in 
Tatumbla, and that He is raising up His army through the children 
in this village. With that said the Hope for the World High School 
is in need of having their own property and facilities to ensure that 
the Lord’s army will continue to grow in strength and in knowl-
edge. God has already blessed the ministry with the property in 
Tatumbla, and it has been made clear to us that part of this property 
is to be used for the HFTW High School. The teachers and students 
are super excited about this decision as well as all the people in 
the community. With this decision they know that their children 
will always have the opportunity through the love of the Father 
to further their education to help take their place in society, and 
to help give them “a hope and a future”. (A little side not here is 
that Jeremiah 29:11 is the actual scripture that is inscribed on their 
uniforms). You see God began to put things in place for this change 
of plans by recently providing the ministry with a new home within 
the village of Tatumbla. This has been a miraculous development 
that only God could have orchestrated. We of course will continue 
with the plans to build the “Hope Center” to be used for disciple-
ship ministries, and it will also be instrumental in providing a place 
for special events for the high school as well. The Prayer Garden is 
definitely still in the plans to be built on the property too as a place 
of solitude and reflection on all that God has done in and through 
His ministry. The Mayan Stone Fundraiser Project still continues 
and these stones will be placed in the beautiful garden alongside 
the Hope Center. Just a reminder that for $150 you can purchase a 
Mayan Stone and we will gladly have it engraved with your choice 
of words or scripture up to 35 characters to be placed in the garden, 
with all proceeds going to the construction project. We are so grate-
ful to God for all of you who continually lift us and this ministry up 
in prayer, and for those of you who partner with us financially and 
being obedient to the call to come and serve alongside us. Together 
with the Lord as our guide many lives are being changed for His 
glory and honor!

We praise God:
• Salvations!!! 
• the many who have partnered with us prayer	
	 fully and financially 
• the successful annual Dove Shoot fundraiser 	
	 held at Heartland Farms
• Bold Spring Mission Team  

Ministry house Dove Shoot Hartland Farms

Wheelchair for Mrs. Rosa

Britney walking!! PTL Construction plot for High School

Bold Spring Team Willingness to serve

Please join us in prayer for God to meet the financial needs of:
• The Manna Feeding Project
• The Hope for the World High school
• Construction Project


